
 

 

Thanks for your patience while we carry out this important work - The KiwiRail team. 

contactus@kiwirail.co.nz or 0800 801 070 ext 43042 
 

WAITEMATĀ (BRITOMART) TUNNEL WORKS December 2024 

Dear neighbour, 

KiwiRail will be undertaking various works inside the Britomart Tunnel and Waitematā Station 

during the Christmas shut down period. 

During this time, there will be a 24/7 road closure from 29 December 2024 to approximately 

15 January 2025 on Britomart Place and impacting parts of Scene Lane at times. 

Traffic management will be in place throughout the road closure, so please follow all posted 

signage and traffic management personnel onsite. Access for residents, and to the parking 

building will remain throughout this time.   

Please exercise caution in this area, as there will be an increased presence of machinery 

and trucks. Please note that concrete trucks for these works will be accessing the site via 

Quay Street and Britomart Place and not travelling through Scene Lane. 

 

Wherever we can, we aim to minimise disruption by planning the noisier work for during the 

daytime. Our staff and contractors are mindful of our rail neighbours and will work hard to 

minimise any disturbance to get this essential work done. 

We are currently delivering stages 4-6 of the C9 (contract 9) City Rail Link’s package of 

works. This involves completing track, overhead line realignments and signaling 

improvements on the eastern approaches of the Britomart Tunnel.  

These are critical to prepare Waitematā Station to handle the increased rail traffic, higher 

speed trains and enable the future installation of nine-car train lengths on all four plaforms 

ahead of the City Rail Link opening with Waitematā set to become a through station. 

 

Please see overleaf for road closure map. 

 

 

Upcoming Dates 

29 December 2024 - 15 January 

2025 

24/7 road closure along parts of 

Britomart Place and impacting 

Scene Lane. 

Primarily 6am-6pm, however, some 

night works may be required. 

 

 

Find out more 

If you have any queries about our 

work, contact our Community 

Engagement Team via 

contactus@kiwirail.co.nz or  

0800 801 070 ext 43042. 

 

 

For public transport  

options and information,  

visit www.at.govt.nz  

or call 09 366 6400. 
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Detour: 29 December – 15 January 

 

 

 


